
 
 
 
 
 
 

To: All Ongwanada Staff 
 

From: Lori Johnson 
 

Date: January 17, 2025. 

MEMO

 

Re: Pool Closure 
 

 
Good morning, everyone.  
 
Unfortunately, this morning, it was discovered that one of our pool pumps have broken, 
leading to a leak in the basement at ORC. Due to this and the pump requiring 
replacement, the pool must remain closed until the pump is replaced. 
 
We are hopeful to get more information about timelines but for now, the pool will 
remain closed. 
 
Once we get more information, we will send out an update. The pool staff, Carol, Sonya, 
Paula and Sharon, have been busy this morning contacting all homes expected to swim 
today to let them know about cancellations, as well as our external partners who use 
our pool, such as KidsInclusive and Water Babies. 
 
If there is an extended closure, we are working on a back-up plan to ensure as many 
people still receive the benefits of swimming as possible, but are hopeful this will be 
rectified sooner than hoped. 
 
Any questions, please give me a call – thank you! 
-Lori 
 
Lori Johnson 
Manager-Community and Recreation Services 
Phone   613-548-4417 ext. 1236 
Mobile 613-331-3807 
 


